EAGB

Economic Alliance of Greater Baltimore
March 11, 2022

The Honorable Maggie Mcintosh, Chair
House Appropriations Committee
Taylor House Office Building, Room 121
6 Bladen St., Annapolis, MD 21401

Re: HBO0896 - Maryland Stadium Authority - Increase of Bond Authorization - Camden Yards

Dear Madam Chair and Members of the Committee:

On behalf of the Board of Directors of the Economic Alliance of Greater Baltimore (EAGB), | am
writing to register our strong support for HB0896. The legislation will increase the cap on debt
issuance and debt service from the current limit of $235M to $1.2B to be used to improve and
enhance the facilities within the Camden Yards Sports Complex. By providing the resources
needed for Oriole Park and M&T Stadium to remain competitive top-of-class homes for the
Orioles and the Ravens, the State of Maryland will demonstrate their commitment to keeping the

teams in Baltimore for years to come.

EAGB is a regional business organization dedicated to marketing the economic assets of the
Greater Baltimore region, elevating the Region to a location of choice for employment,
investment, and business location. We work in collaboration with our board members and other
stakeholders to help catalyze economic opportunities and create pathways that enable residents
throughout the region to be able to take advantage of these opportunities.

EAGB’s member jurisdictions — Baltimore City and Anne Arundel, Howard, Cecil, Carroll,
Harford and Baltimore Counties — collaborate on programs and activities that celebrate the
strengths of the entire Region, recognizing that the assets of one jurisdiction benefit the others
and that Baltimore City is the heart of the Region. A vibrant Camden Yards as the home of two
major league teams is a major asset for the entire Region and a critical element of the City’s

economic health and vitality.
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The Camden Yards Sports Complex was a game changer for stadium development as a
catalyst for urban revitalization across the country. More importantly, for over three decades
Camden Yards has been a catalyst for economic development resuilting in significant economic

benefits for Baltimore City, the Greater Baltimore region and the State.

This legislation, once passed, will continue this tradition of visionary and future-focused
leadership. Madam Chair and members of the Committee, we urge you to approve HB0896.
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have questions.

Respectfully,

CC: EAGB Board of Directors
List Attached
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2022 EAGB BOARD OF DIRECTORS

OFFICERS

CareFirst BlueCross BlueShield: Brian Pieninck, President & CEO — Chair of the Board
Economic Alliance of Greater Baltimore: Michele Whelley — President & CEO

Ellin & Tucker, Chartered: Edwin R. Brake, Managing Director & CEO —Treasurer
Whiteford Taylor Preston LLP: Martin T. Fletcher, Managing Partner — Secretary of Counsel

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Baltimore County Government: John A. Olszewski, Jr., County Executive

Baltimore Gas & Electric Company, an Exelon Company: Carim Khouzami, Chief Executive Officer
Bank of America: Janet Currie, Greater Maryland Market President

Merritt Properties, LLC: Scott Dorsey, Chairman & CEO, Merritt Properties LLC

Evergreen Advisors: Rick Kohr, Chief Executive Officer

Johns Hopkins University: Christy Wyskiel, Senior Advisor to the President

M&T Bank: August J. Chiasera, Regional President — Greater Baltimore/Chesapeake

Towson University: Kim Schatzel, President

Venable LLP: Stacie Tobin, Partner

Whiting Turner Contracting Company: Frank Palmer, Executive Vice President

DIRECTORS

Anne Arundel County Government: Steuart Pittman, County Executive

Baltimore City Government: Brandon Scott, Mayor

Carroll County Government: Ed Rothstein, Commissioner

Catalyte: Jacob Hsu, CEO

Cecil County Government: Danielle Hornberger, County Executive

Coldwell Banker Richard Ellis: Jonathan Casella, Executive Vice President

Corporate Office Properties Trust: William Barroll, Managing Senior Vice President
Cushman & Wakefield: Peter Stanford, Managing Director, Global Tenant Advisory

The Daily Record: Suzanne Fischer-Huettner, Group Publisher

Duane Morris, LLP: Bruce Jurist, Partner

Ernst & Young: Steve Canaras, Partner

Exelon: Calvin Butler, Senior Executive Vice President & COO

First National Bank: J. MacGregor Tisdale, President — Maryland Region

Howard Community College: Dr. Daria Willis, President

Harford County Government: Barry Glassman, County Executive

Howard County Economic & Development Authority: Lawrence Twele, CEO (Chair, Advisory Committee)
Howard County Government: Calvin Ball, County Executive

The Howard Hughes Corporation: Greg Fitchitt, President

LifeBridge Health, Neil Meltzer, President & CEO

Loyola University of Maryland: John Coppola, VP - Finance and Administration/Treasurer
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Maryland Department of Commerce: Mike Gill, Secretary

Miles & Stockbridge: Nancy Greene, Chair

Morgan Stanley: John Delong, Managing Director

Morgan State University: Dr. David Kwabena Wilson, President

NetCraftsmen: Paul Mauritz, President & CEO

PNC Bank: George von Zedlitz, SVP — Marketing Managing Director

RSM: Art Yonowitz, Partner — Tax Services

St. John Properties: Andrew Roud, Regional Partner

Tradepoint Atlantic: Aaron Tomarchio, Executive Vice President of Corporate Affairs
Truist: Gregory Farno, President — Maryland Region

UMBC Training Centers: Jon Lau, President & CTO

University System of Maryland: Dr. Jay Perman, Chancellor

Verizon Communications: Eric Reed, Vice President — Public Policy & Local Engagement
Wells Fargo: Derek Lynch, Senior Vice President, Commercial Banking Leader

NON-VOTING DIRECTORS

Cybersecurity Association of Maryland: Chris Sachse, CEO, Think | Stack

Cybersecurity Association of Maryland: Shelley Lombardo, COO, Evergreen Advisors
Maryland Tech Council: Todd Marks (Chair of MTC), President & CEO - Mindgrub
Regional Manufacturing Institute: Michael Galiazzo, President

U.S. House of Representatives: Congressman Dutch Ruppersberger — Director Emeritus
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